PROPOSED TV AERIAL

This will be for UHF television
only and should be in service
sometime in 1988. There may
not be enough unserved people
to justify building a VHF

radio relay station as well.

ROSE HILL

We understand that Cornwall
County Council has posed the
hypothetical question to the
Secretary of State for the
Environment as to whether it
would be possible to close the
road to vehicular traffic or
not. MP Gerry Neale has been
asked to keep residents informed
on the situation.

ROAD SIGN

Cornwall County Highways Dept,
is considering the possibility of

putting up a 'directional’ type

of sign for drivers entering the

village on the B.3267. This would
indicate the routes down to the

harbour, the no-entry roads, car
park, Port Gaverne, etc.

TOURISM ASSOCIATION

The steering committee is still
working on proposals for this and
had a meeting with the District
Council Tourism Development
Officer, Andrew Cowan, recently.
110 Prize Picture Competition
Don't forget to send your photos

to 18 New Road before 8th. Sept.

(See last month for details.)

It is with sadness that we report
“he death of 'Happy* Day on
Friday 18th. July at East Cornwall
Hospital in Bodmin. He will be
missed by all who knew him. Our
condolences to Judith & Roger.

Keith Downs, appointed Manager
of the Co-op only three weeks
earlier, collapsed in the office
on Monday 14th. July and died
the ambulance on the way to
Treliske Hospital. His funeral
service was held at St. Petroc's
Church, Bodmin, on Friday 18th.
July. Our deepest sympathy to
his family.

in

fEljc €hitrt Corner

Forgive one another as God in
Christ forgave you and find
your strength in the Lord and in
his mighty power.

Ephesians ch 4 32 and ch 6 v 10

AN OPEN LETTER
There seems to be a belief among
some of the people who claim to
read Trio (not compulsory, by
the way) that we are able to send
out roving reporters to garner in
news items. Trio is a newsletter,
and it is up to the readers and
the various organisations in the
village to send us any news items
that they feel should be printed
or would be of interest to others.
The Diary is used to advertise
events, but far too often we are
not given the results.
As it is a newsletter we do not
have an editorial, and there is a
report of the Parish Council
Meeting. The word '‘report' is
actually mentioned in the English
Dictionary so please look it up.
Another view commonly held is
that, as ratepayers, Trio should
be delivered to their homes or
businesses. The Parish Council
donated the surn of £65 in 1985
and L75 this year for which we
are very grateful. Advertising
and donations account for the
extra 93% of the cost of producing
Trio, so please thank the adver-
tisers and the paper shops for
their kindness and generosity in
distributing the newsletter. If
you have a view on any topic
concerning anything in the Parish,
please put pen to paper, as many
people have done and, | hope,
will continue to do.
The Port Isaac Village Hall
now has its own page, so some
of the moans about their news
should cease.
Anyone is welcome to come and
see the audited accounts for Trio
at 18 New Road on Wednesdays
between 2pm and 5pm.

Fred Thompson,

Hon. Treasurer.

SPEAKEASY EVENING

The Port Isaac Players -

the Drama Mob - would like
to inform 'The Gang' who
took part in the 'illicit and
illegal gambling evening’
that they have decided to
donate their ill-gotten gains
of £100 to the Village Hall
Fund, instead of using the
money for stage curtains and
equipment as they stated in
the May issue of Trio, [issue
No. 46] gess Coates,

Chairman.

m
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MANY THANKS

for your donations - just over
half of the cost - towards the
new daisy wheel for Trio.

Please note: New advertisements
and alterations to existing ones
must be with Trio at least one
week before 'deadline* date if
they are to appear in the next
month's issue of the newsletter.

ST. BREWARD BAND
Secretaries please note - the
band will play carols around the
village, Tuesday 23rd. December,
starting 7pm. at Mayfield Road.

Peggy Richards.

COFFEE MORNING

A very successful Coffee Morning
was held by kind permission of
Dr. and Mrs. Barron in their
lovely garden on Thursday 17th.
July. The enjoyable occasion
raised the sum of £132 towards
the Church Roof Fund.

Renee Norris.

THE
HARBOUR SHOP

TEL: BODMIN 880297
MAGAZINES * NEWSPAPERS
CONFECTIONERY * CIGARETTES
STATIONERY * BOOKS * TOYS
GREETING CARDS * GIFTS
SELECTION OF PRINTS

NEWSPAPERS DELIVERED DAILY

Views expressed in Trio are those of contributors and not necessarily of the editor. 1



PARISH COUNCIL

Notes taken at the monthly
meeting at the Church Rooms,
Port Isaac, Monday 14th. July.

Mrs. Barron took the chair in the
absence of Mr. Cunningham.

Village Hall donations - VAT
The Council has been informed
that VAT can only be reclaimed
on specific items, eg. washbasins,
donated to the Hall and not on
building materials, eg. sand.
Mr. Provis asked that, since a
local builder had offered to
supply materials at cost, the
hall committee should provide
details as their expenses might
not be as high as they claimed
when applying for their grants.
Mr. Welton said he would discuss
this with the committee

and make a report to the next
meeting of the Council.
Finance

Payments for the annual audit,
planning applications, and signs
'to the surgery”, in addition to
the normal monthly expenses
mean that a precept for L25G
has to be raised from N.C.D.C.

Report of Audit

The accounts have been passed
but the. Council must ask for any
donations to organisations that
are not put to use to be returned.

Increases in Insurance Level

The Council was advised that the
level of liability for persons on
Council duties must be increased
to L20,000. Public liability has to
go up to tl,000,000.

Community Bus

As the matching 50% of the cost
of a bus for St. Endeilion was not
available from Cornwall County
Council, this parish has not been

of
atocbttbge

LICENSED RESTAURANT
POLMORLA ROAD < WADEBRIDGE

MORNING COFFEE e LUNCHEONS
AFTERNOON TEAS

NOW OPEN FOR EVENING MEALS
FROM 7PM, MONDAY - SATURDAY
[RESERVATIONS ONLY MONDAY TO
WEDNESDAY - RESERVATION ADVISED
THURSDAY TO SATURDAY]

GOOD FOOD IN
FRIENDLY SURROUNDINGS

TELEPHONE WADEBRIDGE 2696

included in the allocations.

St. Kew Parish has one, however,
so a new bid should be made in
October to be included in next
year's list. The Parish Council

is not specifically interested in
a bus but will send information
to interested local organisations.

Notice Board, Trewetha Lane
A suggestion for a public board
near Mayfield Road was not
accepted. The existing board at
the Co-op is to be repaired and
re-painted instead.

Parachute Jump

No objections were raised to a
request from the village hall
committee to stage a parachute
jump at. the playing fields on
20th. August, providing the team
is properly insured.. Use of the
car parking facilities was also
granted.

Coronation: Park, Trelights

As this is now common land

it would be necessary to put
advertisements in two papers
for three concurrent weeks
before any shelter could be
built. This advertising would cost
over L200 and it is felt that the
exercise might be a waste of
public money.

The District Council don't have
the responsibility for cutting, the
grass but the Coronation Park
committee can seek funds from
the Parish Council.

Rose Hill

Without informing the Parish
Council or the local residents, a
site meeting has been held with
County Councillor Harvey Lander
and members of the County
Council Traffic Committee. It
was proposed that the Council
should tell Cllr. Lander that they
are very disappointed. Mr. Symons
proposed they should ask to see
a copy of the report of the
meeting before it was sent to
the Traffic Committee.

Tourism Association

A letter informing the Council
that an attempt is being made to
form an association was received
and Mr. Cunningham was named
as the Council's representative
at any meetings.

Heritage Coast Exhibition

A small portable exhibition is
available describing the project
and the Council feel that this
might be suitable for use at
local fetes and other activities.

Pflaying Fields - Screen

The resident of a house next to
the playing fields is concerned
that children looking for balls
that they have sent over his

wall might encounter his alsatian.
The possibility of erecting a
screen will be discussed at next
month's meeting.

Cornwall Structure Plan

This document has been handed
to Mr. Symons, and is to be
circulated among other members
of the Council.

Planning

Messrs. Collings, Rowe, and Spry:
4 Dwellings with Garages, on
land behind Coastguard Cottages.
As this is in the Conservation
Area, the Council are to view
the site before making any
observations. There also appears
to be no vehicular access.

Toilets at Port Gaverne: After
questions about the need for two
entrance doors, the plans were
passed with 'no observations'.

Mr. and Mrs. K. Willmott,
Dwelling with Garage, Trelights:
'no observations'.

Public Discussion

Mr. Sumner said that residents
in Rose Hill were disturbed that
the County Council were going
over the heads of the Parish
Council. He handed over a copy
of a petition containing the
signatures of each resident and
asking that Rose Hill be left

as it is.

The public were again asked to
leave at. this stage to allow the”
Council to have a private meeting
with Ms. Richmond, National
Agricultural Centre Rural Trust.
Next Meeting

The next monthly meeting of
St. Endeiiion Parish Council will
be on Monday ilth. August, at
7,30prn. in the Church Rooms,
Port Isaac.

S.R.Heweftt

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

AGRICULTURAL, DOMESTIC, AND
INDUSTRIAL WORK UNDERTAKEN
SLIMLINE NIGHT STORAGE
*HEATERS INSTALLED

N.1.C.E.1.C. APPROVED CONTRACTORS
S.R.HEWETT, WINORUSH, NEW ROAD,

PORT ISAAC. PL29 3SD
TELEPHONE 880319



LETTERS

Dear Sir, | write regarding the
letter in our most recent Trio
from R,D.McCrohon - British
Mongre... The letter, though
ludicrous, | read with mild
amusement and total amazement.
Being a resident in Port Isaac
and married to a 'local' girl,
| certainly did not take any
offence at my wife's letter (Trio
no. 46). One is either 'local' or
one is not. It is that simple.
Having made my home here for
25 years, 1would not have the
audacity to consider myself
a 'local' although they have all
made me very welcome always.
If nothing else, we really must
allow them to retain their ’local’
identity. The are all so very
proud of it.
1don't think it is necessary for
—us residents to wear any form of
identification as the 'locals’
know exactly who we are, but if
the gentleman wishes to wear
some form of badge to identify
himself. I'm sure the ‘locals’
could suggest something suitable.
My wife has spent many years
observing the species (non-
'locals') - the supply of us is
endless, at the local watering
ground, and is now able to spot
them at great distances without
binoculars! (Yes, | thought you
would ail be impressed!) although
emulating their call is somewhat
difficult as they all, like myself,
originate from many different
nesting grounds.
A lan Andrews (A well-adjusted
resident of Port Isaac - and
proud of it.

PORT ISAAC POLICE WATCH
There seems to be a little
confusion on how the Police
Watch scheme works.

To contact our Community
Policeman, | will take messages
and send direct to the station.

If the information is 'private and
confidential', please put it in a
sealed envelope marked 'police -
urgent' or 'non-urgent' and | will
arrange for collection.

It must aiso be remembered that
-our constable can only be reach-
ed through the police station,
not on a private number.
Constable LeBaiily will, if you
prefer, call at your home. | hope
this will clarify the situation.

Peggy Richards,
5 Mayfield Rd. Phone 880285.

Dear Sir, My very sincerest
thanks to Mr. McCrohon for his
letter in our Trio. It is always
more than a pleasure for us
'locals' to see a 'local's' name in
print in Trio and on this occasion
(issue 47) there are no less than
three ‘'locals' (myself included)
given a mention (excluding
advertisements). If this is not

a record, it must be very close

to Brenda Andrews,
(a true local).

Dear Sir, 1am a 'non-local

outsider' married to a Cornish-

woman. | emigrated to Cornwall
from England because 1wanted
to. | was born in Hereford, a
city of which I am very proud,
but my 34 years in the West
Country have strengthened my
original conviction that emigrants
to a particular country should
accept and adapt to the local
customs, practices, and people,
not trying to alter the ‘locals’
who had the good fortune to be
born there in the first place.
The subtle wit, intelligence, and
humour of the Cornish encom-
passes the ability to easily
recognise the poseur, and
assumed ‘'airs and graces' form
a barrier that is unnecessary and
regrettable. How much more
pleasant to relax and enjoy life
in the Delectable Duchy. Can
not we non-locals and locals
happily co-exist?

F.A.Jordan.

R. A HANCOCK

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

AGRICULTURAL w
UNDERTAKEN £

& DOMESTIC WORK
SALES & SERVICE

SLIM LINE: £ RADIATORS
DIMPLEX &« 3 CREDA
COMPLETE »  SHOWER INSTALLATIONS

Robin A. Hancock, Hartland Road.
Telephone Bodmin 880328

DENNIS

Dear Sir, Can you spare me a
corner of 'Trio' to say 'thank
you' to the many friends who
sent me good wishes, get-well
cards, and flowers when 1was at
Treiiske recently, following a
sudden heart attack. Home again
now, | have strict instructions to
remain quiet for a month, but it
is heart-warming to sit and look
at all my cards and flowers and
think of the many friends who
took the trouble to send greetings
by Aif. 1cannot write to them
ail, but | hope they will know
how much their kindness is

appreciated. Grace Hooper.

Dear Sir, Yes, | have seen the
pink pub and | like it and have
you seen nannie's plants and
flowers? They are very nice too.

Kirsten Jane Creighton
Andrews.

Dear Sir, As a former resident

of Port Isaac, | thought | would

offer a contribution for a

children's corner.

Q. Why did the elephant cross
the road?

A. Because it was the chicken's
day off.

Since living in Cornwall | have
read quite a few Parish maga-
zines, as yet | have failed to
find one to match the quality of
Trio. E.H.Tipson,

Wadebridge.

PROUT BROS.

TRELAWNEY GARAGE
TEL. BODMIN 880208

ALL CAR & VEHICLE REPAIRS
TAXIS <« COACH TRIPS

CALOR & GLOGAS AGENTS
FREE DELIVERIES

KNIGHT

WE ARE NOV OPEN ALL DAY

FISH MERCHANT

FISH CELLAIIS,

Fresh Fish Daily 9.30am -

Tel: (0208) 880498

6pm.

PORT ISAAC

Saturday 9.30am - 5pm.

24 -hour Answerphone



COMPETITION

Last month we showed a picture
of a cottage and asked for the
name of it. The correct answer
is 'The Rockies' (Port. Gaverne
Hill). The lucky winner, who
should collect the 12 prize from
18 New Road, is Bonnie Masters
of Mayfield Road. Other correct
answers were sent in by; Joyce
Collins, Sarah Irons, S. Julian,
and Mrs.R.Parsons all of Port
Isaac, and Mrs.E.F.W.May of
Port Gaverne.

We are sorry that there is no
competiton this month - there
simply has been no time to get
one ready.

PLEASE NOTE

St. Endellion Mini Market in
the Church Rooms. Change of
date from 20th. August to
Tuesday 29th. July at 2.30pm.

Judith Poliinger.

THE BAY GIFT SHOP

for all your Newspapers, Magazines,
Stationery, Greetings Cards,
Small Gifts, Confectionery,
Tobacco, and Toiletries.

OFF LICENCE
Open until 8pm. daily

VIOEO HIRE £1 PER NIGHT

Agents for Suttons Seeds
Agents for Rodda®s Cream

Now stockists for “Caroline
Productions Cruelty Free Cosmetics

Daily Newspapers delivered.
Join our Christmas Club
Tel. Bodmin 880469

DAY TRIPS TO THE
ISLES OF SCILLY 1986

(Depart 6.50am.):
Sundays August 24th.,
and September 1.4th.

FREE COACHES
Return Boat Fare:
Adults L i5, Children L5.75

Please Book Early

Port lIsaac.
Telephone (0208) 880208

Prout Bros.,

WE WON THE CUP!

The 1st. Port Isaac Brownies took
part in the North Cornwall
District Brownie Sports Day at
Cameiford School on 2nd. July,
and came home victorious after
winning first place. The Trophy
is now proudly displayed in Port
Isaac School. Thank you Di and
Chrissie for taking us.

We have enjoyed an active
Summer Term with church parades
at St Endeilion, St. Peter's, and
the Methodist Church, various
badges being worked for and
gained, and lots of outdoor
activities.

On 12th. Juiy we joined five
other Brownie Packs for a Revel
at St. Clether. They were all
divided into four groups and had
to use their imagination and
initiative to build a camp and
shelter, make grass skirts, hats,
and shoes, then build and cook
round a camp fire as well as
getting thoroughly muddy and
exhausted! They came home
resplendent in their finery and
war paint after a most enjoyable
day. Many thanks to Gavin Benger
for the transport.

We end the year with a Royal
Wedding Party and meet again
in September. Don't forget, if
you'd like to join us on Tuesdays
at 6 o'clock and are between

7 and 11 years old, you wiil be
very welcome. Cjncjy pOweli.

PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEER

6. W. PATTENDEN
24-HOUR PLUMBING SERVICE

VERY COMPETITIVE RATES
ESTIMATES FREE

TELEPHONE: 880028

N cC 0 z

PLAYGROUP

The Playgroup has said goodbye,
with great regret, to Joy Irwin
who has led the children for
many years with patient good
humour, lots of hard work, and
a mile of understanding. She
was presented with a floral
display and two framed phot-
graphs of the children. Many
thanks Aunty Joy from all

the 'Playgroupers' past and
present. She hands over to
Anne Collins who has stepped
into her shoes - Good luck Anne!

Cindy PowelL

1 wish to thank all my friends
for the lovely flowers, card and
framed photographs | received
on my retirement from the Play-
group. The years | have spent
with you have ail been very
rewarding and | shall miss you.

'Auntie Joyl

Joyce, Thursa, and Joan wish to
thank everyone who gave a
donation towards helping renovate
an existing room into a 'quiet’
room for patients and relatives
at the Warleggan Geriatric Ward,
St. Lawrences Hospital, Bodmin.
We achieved a total of 1160.50.
Thank you again for your support.

ROY SMITH

BUTCHERS SHOP
opposite Port lIsaac Launderette

Tel: 880604
For delivery the same day
ring orders before Ham.
MEAT < COOKED MEATS
BREAD <« MILK < CHEESE
DELICATESSEN < CAKES * ETC.

SUMMER OPENING HOURS

Mon - Thurs 8.00 - 6.00
Fridays 8.00 - 7.00
Saturdays 8.00 - 4.00
Sundays 9.00 - 12.00

-THE CLOWN

Children’s Entertainer
Clown-o-Grams
Promotions

Telephone: Bodmin 880006
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PORT ISAAC VILLAGE HALL

BUY A BRICK

Have you been immortal-
ised yet? Our "Buy a
Brick™ campaign is

going well and your

name will be preserved
in the Hall when works
are completed.

CREAM TEAS

Come to a Cream Tea at
the home of John and
Chrissie Coshall,

Middle St. on 6th

August from 2.30 onwards.
Cakes and help will be
gratefully received.

IT you wish to contact any
of the Village Hall Fund
Raising Committee, the
numbers are listed below for
-your convenience.

JOHN AND CINDY POWELL 880371
VIC AND PAT HINGLEY 880377
JOHN COSHALL 880794

BILL COATES 880391

L BEACH CAFE PORT 6AVERNE

-REAM TEAS

ICE CREAM OPEN
LUNCHES 7 DAYS A WEEK
MORNING COFFEE 10,30 - 7,30

LITTLE CHEF

Have you tried one of our
tasty hot dogs or ham-
burgers? Band night sees
Big lan McWilliams sizzling
away on Little Hill on our
stall! Come and have a
snack before dancing up the
hill.

PLUMBLLNE

ALL PLUMBING REPAIRS,
INSTALLATION, AID REPAIR
WORK UNDERTAKEN,
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE AND
REDECORATION.

24 HOUR PLUMBING AND .DRAIN
CLEARING SERVICE.
RING JOHN POWELL BODMIN 330371

GRAND DRAW

Tickets are now on

sale for our Grand Draw.
Win a winter break at
Sandbanks Hotel, Poole,
Dorset, or Willapark
Hotel, Bossiney, plus
numerous other prizes.
If you can sell any for
us or donate a prize,
please let us know.

PRIDE OF PLACE
(NEAR THE HARBOURS

FOR SOMETHING SPECIAL
IN GIFTS, HAND-MADE
CHOCOLATES. HOME MADE
RECIPE FUDGES AND VEST
COUNTRY PRESERVES.

RAFT RACE

IT you haven™t entered

a raft for the race on
Sunday 3rd August, you®
re not too late. Contact
John Powell, Pat or Vic
Hingley for entry forms.
Come on and have a
chance of winning one

of two fine trophies.

MIDSUMMER MADNESS

Noah and his ark wouldn"t
have been out of place at
our Midsummer Madness
Barbeque. The rain came down
and the floods came up and
our beautiful garden setting
at the Headlands Hotel,
decked with balloons,
streamers, flares and fairy
lights disappeared in a sea
of mud. Alwyn and Jenny
opened their doors to us and
they came in 2 by 2. There
were Cowboys and Indians,
Hula girls, Punks and a
motley conglomeration of
other super fancy dress
which was won by Chrissie
Coshall as a chimney sweep.
Our valiant chefs John
Powell and Vic Hingley
battled in the downpour to
cook the food outside on the
barbeque and thanks to our
handy helper we eventually
were all fed. We apologise
that the evening®s revelries
were not as we planned, but
the circumstances were
beyond our control! Never-
theless we raised a magnifi-
cent £192.:9 and our thanks
to all of you who turned out
to support us on such a
terrible night.

FRESH FRUIT AND
VEGETABLES

DELIVERED TO YOUR DOOR

DAVID PHLLP
PORT [1SAAC
BODMIN 880304
(24 HOUR ANSWERPHQNE)



crockery smashing stall.
Ring Cindy or Pat on
880377 and we"ll collect.
Trade Winds Parachute
Centre will be doing a
free fall display and
tickets will be on sale
to win a parachute
course and drop or £30
cash, plus other prizes.
Market stalls are com-
ing and a fun castle,

so it should be a great
day.

The Port Gaverne Hotel

Freddie and Midge Ross S &aw
wish the Village Hall
every success with GENERAL
their fund raising. BUILDERS

Telephone Bodmin (0208) 88024.4 Proprietors;

COUNTRY FAYRE David Sumner

&
Preparations are well on the
way for the Country Fayre on
Wed. 20th August. Don"t
forget if you would like a

Andy Walton

13 Dolphin Street,

stall either for your own Port lIsaac.
per§onal use, for your fav- FL29 3KJ
ourite charity or as a

commercial enterprise, .
please contact Cindy Powell Telephone:
on Bodmin 880371. We still 880742/880677

desperately need your chipped
and cracked crockery for a

- _ Rock, Near Wadebridge.
y-Lnodix 3-{ote{ Trebetherick 3394

Daily Membership available for:

%) .. sl r k& Two full-size Snooker Tables *

t - -
aM’'tsure- Jacuzzi * Sauna * Solarium * Full

Changing Facilities * Children's Room

Sun Lounge with Licensed Bar * Family Dining Area

We also offer: Two Licensed Bars and a Sun Terrace * A la

Carte and Table d'Hote Menus in our Restaurant * Traditional

Sunday Lunches and occasional Barbecues * Proprietor/Chef
producing Home Cooked Food served with Quality Wines.

7TEADLANDS JIGTCL  sodmin ssoze0

Ashley Courtenay Recommended

Now run in conjunction with St. Enodoc Hotel & Leisure Club,
your new hosts Alwyn and Jenny would like to welcome you for:

Light Snacks in our Bars and Bistro during licensing hours,

menus including homemade dishes and pies * Morning Coffees

and Cream Teas * High Teas and Family Dining - Evenings
from 5.00pm. * Gardens with occasional Barbecues * A la
Carte Restaurant with ail your Hosts’ Specialities, or just a
good plain steak * Traditional Sunday Lunches £5.25.

PAT AND TONY SWEET
TRBTHOVAY HOTEL

FORE ST,  BOD, 880214
WISH THE VILLAGE HALL GOOD LOCK
WITH THEIR FUND-RAISING EVENTS,

Adrienne and Paul
St. Andrews Hotel
wish the village hall
success in their fund
raising.

VICTORIA HOUSE ANTIQUES
FORE STREET, PORT ISAAC
TEL; SYLVIA & HIKE DALY
BoonIN 880291 (DAY)
BODMIN 830598 (EVE)

MISS PORT ISAAC

The Disco scheduled for .
early July was cancelled due
to a clash of dates with
Camelford School. So our Miss
Port lIsaac and Junior Miss
will be chosen on 29th July.
Due to popular demand, a Mr.
Port lIsaac will be chosen too
All details in next month"s
issue.

Look at our totaliser! We"re
on the homeward stretch -
please help us to make it.

_ 1500
_ 1400
_ 1300

rr_ 1200



ST. ENDELLION CHURCH

Over 30 people attended the
monthly healing Eucharist held
at St. Endellion Church on
Wednesday 25th. June. Preb.
Hugh Fryer, Rector, celebrated
The Eucharist and two lay

.embers of the congregation
assisted him with the laying on
of hands for healing.

The Church was full on Sunday
6th. July when three Baptisms
and a Ruby Wedding blessing
took place during the Parish
Eucharist. The babies baptised
were Lindsay Clare, daughter of

Mr. arid Mrs. Sims of Port: Isaac,
Mark David, Son of Mr. and Mrs.
3.Williams of St. Endellion, and

Karen, daughter of Mr. and Mrs.
Kitts of St. Kew.
I\ special Blessing and prayers
ere said for Mr. and Mrs.
William Billing from America
who were celebrating their Ruby
Wedding. A beautiful bouquet
was presented to the couple on
behalf of the Church by Mrs.
P.Richards, wife of Mr. R.
Richards, Church Warden,
Preb. Hugh Fryer, Rector, cele-
brated the Eucharist, assisted by
evd. Alan Wainwright.

A varied programme of Church
Anthems, English and Hungarian
folk songs, 16th. Century madri-
gals, spirituals, and barbershop,
was given by members of the
Bristol University Madrigal
Ensemble in a well attended
concert, Friday evening 4-th. July.

.e group’s visit to St. Endellion
was the last in their Westcountry
tour. A warm welcome to St.
Endellion was extended by Preb.
Hugh Fryer, Rector. Coffee was
served in the belfry at the end
of the evening by Mrs. B.Carter,
Church Warden, Mrs. P.Richards,
and Miss V.Baker.

Judith Pollinger.

Jack & Muriel welcome you to the

lion Inn

Balcony overlooking the harbour
Drinks Patio - ideal for families
Real Ale e Bar Snacks

Crab sandwiches our speciality

ST. PETER'S CHURCH

St. Peter's Church, Port. Isaac,
celebrated the Feast Day of

St. Peter on the 29th, June

with a combined Eucharist with
St, Endellion and St. Kew,
followed by an excellent lunch in
the Church Hall.

Representatives from all three
churches helped to decorate the
Church, take part in the

Offertory, and assist in the choir.

Port Isaac Brownies processed
into church with their standards
and the Sunday School children,
trained by Miss Sharon Cann,
delighted the congregation with
their presentation of two story
hymns on the life of St. Peter.
Preb. Hugh Fryer, Rector, was
celebrant, assisted by the Revd.
E.Dunford and Admiral A.Weir.
Organist was Miss S.Cann.

A singing group which included
children from the three parishes
sang 'All the Nations of the
Earth' and also performed a
descant in the final hymn 'Give
Me Joy in My Heart'.

Many people stayed for the
delicious buffet lunch organised
by Mrs. M.Cann and ladies of the

church. Judith Pollinger.

COFFEE BAR

Sadly, due to lack of parental
support, the Coffee Bar had to
close in February. After much
discussion, the committee
decided to donate the remaining
money, some L70, to Sir James
Smith's School at Camelford.

Anne Collins.

Lizzie Couch of Canadian Terrace
wishes to thank her many friends
for enquiries, cards, and visits
during her stay at: Treliske
Hospital. Lizzie has made a good
recovery and has now moved to
the St. Breock Nursing Home
where she will now live.

glnbrea“s
HAIR SALON
TINTAGEL TERRACE ,PORT ISAAC

1'UESDAY TO SATURDAY 9 -5

LATE NIGHTS
TUESDAYS (MEN) S FRIDAYS

FOR YOUR APPOINTMENT
TELEPHONE 880789

ST. ENDELLION FESTIVAL

The St, Endellion 28th. Summer
Festival of Music and Drama
begins on Wednesday 6th. August
with Choral Evensong in

St. Endellion Church at 7.45pm.
The Preacher will be the Revd.
Prebendary K.W.Noakes. Music by
the Festival. Choir and Orchestra.
The theme this year is slightly
Russian, and John Amis will give
a talk about this at 6pm. on
Wednesday 13th, August which
will be followed by a production
of The Cherry Orchard by Anton
Chekov.

The programme is very varied
this year. In the Opening Concert
Beethoven’'s Symphony No. 8

and in the Final Concert
Tchaikovsky's Violin Concerto in
D and Haydn's Theresa Mass.
The Endeliion String Quartet will
be giving a Concert on Saturday
9th. August. They have made the
name of Endellion known inter-
nationally with their frequent
concerts abroad and in this
country with their broadcasts for
the BBC.

The Final Eucharist will be on
Friday 15th. August at 1lam.
and the Preacher will be The
Venerable John Richards,
Archdeacon of Exeter. This is on
the same day as the Final
Concert instead of the day after
as normally. Biddy Holden.

~Tickets available from:

Port Isaac-The Blackthorn Press,
St. Endellion- Mrs. Hugh Fryer,
The Rectory (880442).

Box office open in Church Hall
Kitchen daily 10am-12 noon.
See posters lor programmes.

FENREAL ESTATE AGENCY

Il NEW ROAD, PORT ISAAC
TELEPHONE 880302
(Proprietor: Keith Willmott)

RESIDENTIAL & BUSINESS
PROPERTY SALES

VALUATIONS & SURVEYS
BY QUALIFIED STAFF

SELF CATERING HOLIDAY
ACCOMMODATION

AGENTS FOR GATEWAY
BUILDING SOCIETY






PORT ISAAC LIFEBOAT

The Lifeboat was called out on
27th. June to assist in a search
for two people believed missing
on the Rumps. The Lifeboat
searched the area for 15 minutes
before being recalled. The
people had returned safely to
their car after climbing around
the cliffs.

The crew was Andrew Walton,
Michael Larkin, & David Sumner.

Edward Childs and his wife
Elizabeth attended the Garden
Party at Buckingham Palace in
the presence of HM the Queen
on Thursday 17th. July. The
Coxswain of Fowev Lifeboat,
Brian Willis, and his wife, also
attended. The two lifeboat men
were among a party of IS
lifeboatmen, fund raisers, and
RNLI staff who were chosen to
attend the Garden. Party in
recognition of their long and
devoted service to the RNLI.

The Coffee Morning held at
Handsacre, Trelights, given by
Mrs. Mary Finch, raised £220.
The event was blessed with fine
weather and everyone was able
to have their coffee outside in
the beautiful garden. Thanks to
Mary Finch and all the helpers.

Despite a continuous downpour
of rain, the Barbecue organised
by Mrs. Sandra Blewett at the
Upper Deck Club, Rock, went
ahead and raised £186. Although
the cooking took place outside
under the balcony, the stalwart
-supporters went inside to eat.

Pupils aged 9 and 10 years, at
Tintagel CP School, took part in
a sponsored matchbox compet-
ition. They had to get as many
recognisable items into a
standard-sized matchbox as
possible. The winner achieved
202 items in her box.

42 children took part in the
competition and raised £475
for RNLI funds.

The Barbecue held at St. Kew
Inn on Wednesday 16th. July
raised about £200. The final
figure will be given in the next
issue of Trio.

The Crew and Committee wish
to congratulate George and Eve
Moth on their 60th. Wedding
Anniversary on 31st. July.

David Castle.

'Forthcoming Events' - see the
Diary page.

CONSERVATIVES

The Tea Party at Magpie Cottage,
Treiights, was a very pleasant
occasion in a beautiful garden.
Thanks to Clem and Joan A'Court
and all the helpers for the
success of the afternoon.

John Cunningham.

GOING UP?

The Central Garage has just
installed their shiny, brand new
hydraulic inspection ramp.

CORNISH OFFICE & SHOP
EQUIPMENT

FOR ALL YOUR BUSINESS NEEDS
PAPER CLIPS & PENS - TO DESKS
TYPEWRITERS = COPIERS - COMPUTERS
SALES AND REPAIRS

Many Types of paper and
envelopes available.

DAVID COY - BODMIN 880579

THE ROCK e« PORT ISAAC
(0208) 880355

32 FORE STREET, PORT ISAAC

TEL. BODMIN 880491
WELCOME ALL CUSTOMERS

GENTS AND LADIES
CLOTHES AND SHOES

SPECIALISTS IN
GENUINE GUERNSEYS

A WARM WELCOME AWAITS YOU AT

Tre-Pol-Pen Hotel

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS

5P AWORD (MIN. 20P) PAID IN ADVANCE

FOR SALE

Stair Carpet, 6yds. x 2ft.3ins. £9.
Arm Chair £6. Folding Bed with
Mattress £10. Spark Guard with
matching Companion Set £5.
Fidelity Rad 21 Radio £5. Step
Ladder £2. Double Bed with
Mattress - free.

Irwin, 6 Seapoint, The Terrace,
Port Isaac. Bodmin 880727.

AT LAST!

REAL CORNISH PASTIES

cooked daily and delivered to

your door, shop, cafe, etc.

10% discount on orders over 50.

Don't settle for poor substitutes.

You owe it to yourselves and

your customers to buy and sell

the best. Tel: Bodmin 880036.
lan and Brenda Andrews.

THE TRIO FREE DIARY

REGULAR FIXTURES IN PORT ISAAC
BABY/TODDLER CLINIC: First Tuesday
every month at the Surgery, 1.30-3.30.

GOLDEN CIRCLE: Wednesdays, 2.30pm.
in the Cornish Cafe.

PLAYGROUP: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday,
10.00 - noon, Church Rooms.

TUESDAY EVENING FELLOWSHIP: 7.45pm.,
Gwel Arvor, Tintagel Terrace.

WOMEN"S FELLOWSHIP: Alternate Tues-
days, 2.30pm., Roscarrock Church Hall.

WOMEN"S INSTITUTE: 2nd. Thursday in
the month, 2.30pm., Village Hall.

Today, Saturday 26th. July:

Heritage Coast Walk No. 14 -
Around Port Isaac and Gaverne,
start N.C.D.C. car park, 2.30pm,*
Sunday 27th. July:

Lifeboat Larks at Port Isaac
Harbour, commencing 2.15pm.
St. Breward Band on the Piatt.

Heritage Coast Walk No. 15 -
Geology of Pentire Point.*

Continued on the back page >

new management

We itA(i open 10*i Moaning Co~ee, Afternoon Tea, ISa Lunches

Also Sunday Lunches and Evening Qlme.fi [Ffiesefivatlon* only j

GOOD FOOV
Telephone. Bodmin $80232

PLEASANT SURROUNDINGS

FRIENDLY ATMOSPHERE



'DiartJd’

continued frow previous page.
Monday 28th. July:

Liberal Jumble Sale?

Tuesday 29th. July:

St.Endellion Church Hail
Market, 2.30pm.

Mini

Wednesday 30th. July:

St. Peter's. Church Summer Fayre
(no details supplied).

Heritage Coast Walk No, 16 -
Wildflowers and Insects of Port
Quin Bay area.*

Thursday 31st. July:

RNI.3 4-legged Race - starting
at Cornish Arms, Pendoggett.
Assembly of teams for judging
Fancy Dress 6.15pm. Start of
race 6.30pm. The course -
Cornish Arms, Headlands Hotel,
Port Gaverne Hotel, The Lawns,
Golden Lion, Lifeboat House,

St. Breward Band Night.

Sunday 3rd, August:

Village Hall Sponsored Raft Race,
(see Village Hall page).

Tuesday 5th. August:

Women's Fellowship Outing
to Truro.

Wadebridge Wine Circle, Annual
Craft Show, St. Peter’s Church
Rooms from 10am. - 5.30pm.
Local handicrafts, including corn
doily demonstrations. Many stalls,
both old and new, raffle,
tombola, coffee, tea, light lunch.

Central Garage

PORT ISAAC
Bodmin 880334

14 HOUR RECOVERY

CAR, VAN, & MOTORCYCLE
REPAIRS, SERVICING & TUNING

INBOARD & OUTBOARD MARINE
ENGINES SERVICED & REPAIRED

PETROL <« DIESEL < SPARES

CAR WASH

BAR-B-Q FUELS, ETC.

9 Duplicated by The Blackthorn Press,

Wednesday 6th. August:

Trelights Methodist Church,
Annual Garden Fete at
To be opened at 3pm. by

Mrs. H. Symons of Trevathan.
Various stalls and competitions.
Refreshments. In aid of Penrice
Hospice and Church Funds.

St. Endellion 28th. Festival of
Music and Drama until Friday
15th. August. (See posters)
Thursday 7th. August:

St. Breward Band Night.

Saturday 9th. August:

Heritage Coast Walk No. 20 -
Natural History of Port Quin
Bay area.*

Monday 11th. August:

St. Endeliion Parish Council
Monthly Meeting, 7.3C)pm,
Church Rooms.

Wednesday 13th. August:
Heritage Coast Walk No. 22 -
Wildflowers and Insects between
Port Isaac and Port Quin.*
Thursday 14th. August:
Lifeboat Day at Port Isaac.
Coffee Morning and Pasty Lunch
at Wesley Rooms, Roscarrock
Hill, in aid of Arthritis and
Rheumatism Council.

Tuesday 19th. August:
Women's Fellowship Outing

to Launceston (?).

Wednesday 20th. August:
Village Hall Country Fayre, at
Playing Fields. (See V.H. page)
Thursday 21st. August:

St. Breward Band Night.

TRELIGHTS POST OFFICE
AND STORES

TELEPHONE 880247

At last - a bit of sunshine
Before you get too busy let
Kate Taylor come to your own
home and give you a new
hairdo. Go on - spoil yourself.

KATE TAYLOR

MOBILE HAIRDRESSER

27 Fore Street, Port lsaac
Phone Bodmin 880744

18 New Road, Port lIsaac,

'Sundown'.

Friday 23rd. August:

NEXT TRIO DEADLINE DAY -
all matter for publication to be
in by 5pm. at the latest!
Monday 25th. August:

Bank Holiday.

Heritage Coast Walk No. 27 -
Around Port Isaac and Gaverne,

start N.C.D.C. car park, 2.30pm.*

Wednesday 27th. August:

RNL1 Coffee Morning to be given
by Mrs. Hocking, Dolphins,

Cliff Lane, New Polzeath,
10.30am - 12.00. (Please check
date, we have also been given
Tuesday 26th. August for this.)

Thursday 28th. August:
Last St. Breward Band Night.

Saturday 30th. August:
TRIO NO. 49.

RNLI Rock Concert, Boscastie.

*Free Programmes giving full
details of the Heritage Coast
Guided Walks are available from
18 New Road.

JIM AND AUDREY
WELCOME YOU TO THE

m t 1

SUNDAY ROAST LUNCH £2.80

CURRY, HOT AND COLD FOOD
AVAILABLE

VARIOUS SWEETS AND CHEESE

GOOD WINES TEL : 880305

The

Blackthorn
Press

PRINTING m DUPLICATING
WINDOW SIGNS - STATIONERY
RUBBER STAMPS

U NEW ROAD, PORT
TELEPHONE: 880292

ISAAC.

Cornwall. PL29 3SB



